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COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2014/15 
 

Committee      Date 
 
 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 4th September 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 10th September 2014 
Planning       Tuesday, 16th September 2014 
Audit Sub       Wednesday, 24th September 2014 
Finance and Management (Special – Final Accounts) Thursday, 25th September 2014   
COUNCIL       Thursday, 25th September 2014 
 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 2nd October 2014 
Planning       Tuesday, 7th October 2014 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 9th October 2014 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 16th October 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 22nd October 2014 
Planning       Tuesday, 28th October 2014 
COUNCIL       Thursday, 6th November 2014 
 
Planning       Tuesday, 18th November 2014 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 20th November 2014 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 27th November 2014 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 4th December 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 10th December 2014 
Planning       Tuesday, 16th December 2014 
Audit Sub       Wednesday, 17th December 2014 

 

2015 

 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 8th January 2015 
(Special – Budget)  
Housing and Community Services   Tuesday, 13th January 2015 
(Special – Budget) 
Finance and Management (Special – Budget) Thursday, 15th January 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 20th January 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 21st January 2015 
COUNCIL       Thursday, 22nd January 2015 
 
Finance and Management (Special – NNDR) Monday, 26th January 2015 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 29th January 2015 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 5th February 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 10th February 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 11th February 2015 
Audit Sub       Wednesday, 18th February 2015 



2
nd

 Jan 14 

Committee      Date 
 
 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 19th February 2015 
COUNCIL       Monday, 2nd March 2015 
 
Planning       Tuesday, 3rd March 2015 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 5th March 2015 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 12th March 2015 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 19th March 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 24th March 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 25th March 2015 
Audit Sub       Wednesday, 1st April 2015 
COUNCIL       Thursday, 2nd April 2015 
 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 9th April 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 14th April 2015 
Housing and Community Services   Thursday, 16th April 2015 
Finance and Management    Thursday, 23rd April 2015 
Planning       Tuesday, 12th May 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny     Wednesday, 13th May 2015 
Finance and Management    Wednesday 20th May 2015 
(Special – Provisional budget out-turn) 
ANNUAL COUNCIL     Thursday, 21st May 2015 
CIVIC COUNCIL      Thursday, 28th May 2015 



 

AGENDA 
 
 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 5 
 

Tuesday 30th September at 6.15 pm 
at Rowland Memorial Hall, Midway 

 
(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15 and 7.30 pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction, Apologies  
 
2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview /Priorities Update  

 
4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes) 

 
6. Agreed Priorities 

 
7. Date of next meeting  

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15 pm)  
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AREA 5 – NEWHALL AND MIDWAY AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

Cllr Mick Mulgrew (Chairman); Sgt Jim Thompson; Sgt Graham 
Summers; PC Phil Marriott; PCSO Amy Hill; PCSO James Thompson; 
PSCO Craig Thompson; PCSO Amanda Beer; Cllr Paul Dunn; Cllr P J 
Wilkins; Cllr K Richards; Cllr Mrs J Mead; Ron Trim; Colin Maddock;  
Chris Fox; Geoff Fox; Pauline Palmer; Charlie Martin; Andy Holmes; 
M Richards; Mr & Mrs Foster; MR & Mrs Cockayne; G Hall; B & S 
Harris; Barry Woods; Richard House; J Scanlon; J P Cantrix; Paramjit 
Singh; Steve Ashby (Burton Mail) 
 
Also present: Julie Marson (Clerk) 

 
Thursday 17th 

July 2014 
 

 
The Newhall 

Centre 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction, Apologies Action 

 Cllr Mulgrew welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made by 
the panel.  PSCO Amy Hill is leaving and becoming a regular and PSCO Craig 
Thompson will be joining the team. 
 
Apologies were received from Peter Handley and Cllr Sean Bambrick 
 

 

2 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed)  

 The minutes were agreed as a true record of the last meeting. 
 

 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

 PC Marriott ran through crime figures from 1st April to the Monday 30th June 
2014, compared to the same period last year. 
 

 Violence against the person- 32 incidents compared to 33 last year 
  (3% decrease) 
 Robbery -0 this year, down from 2 last year  
 Sexual Offences - 5 this year compared to 2 last year 
 Theft -41 this year down from 67 last year (38.8% decrease) 

 Criminal Damage and Arson- 38 this year up from 26 last year (46% 
increase)  
 

All crime 126 this year to date compared to 149 last year, showing a fall of 15.4% 
against last year’s figures. 
 

Priorities update 

 Three Warrants have been issued for Drug Offences and 40 Cannabis 
Plants were ceased in Stanton thanks in part to a member of the public. 

 Off Road Bikes – on going item this is still being tackled and there is more 
reports of the off road bikers being ridden on normal roads.  1 biker is due 
in court and another bike was ceased in Woodville. 

 Safe Drive Initiative – Had a positive result and had a good write up in the 
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Burton Mail. 

 Parking at the Schools in the area has been targeted and parents have 
been highlighted on where to park. 

 A patrol in Newhall resulted in a known Drug Dealer being stopped and 
searched. 18 bags of Class ‘A’ drugs were ceased and the driver had no 
insurance. 

 PSCOs are going into local Nursery’s and Schools to get the Stranger 
Danger and Road Awareness message across. 

 

4 Partnership Update/ Funding/ New Project Ideas  

  There have been Operations held with SNT officers and CVS Safer Homes 
to help reduce Number Plate Thefts by issuing Anti-tamper screws. The 
events have been well received with 80 attending at Sainsbury and 54 at 
Midway. There is a further event to be held on 28th July between 3.30pm 
and 6pm at Morrison’s. 

 Shed Security Initiative – Victims of non-dwelling breaks will be offered the 
chance of a free shed security visit by CVS Safer homes. The pack 
provided includes the fitting of a new shed alarm, lock, and property 
marking of valuables   

 Bike Registration Kits have been purchased to be provided to local schools 
and clubs. The scheme registers bikes on a National Database and the 
PSCO’s are available to attend fates to distribute the Kits and give advice 
on keeping your bike safe. 

 Overt Cameras have been installed in parks in the area to combat 
vandalism. 

 Pub Watch- There has been two new banning orders agreed, which means 
they will be banned from all the pubs in the scheme. One of the men was 
banned after an incident in The Crown Inn, Newhall. 

 Police are trying to reduce the Handling of Stolen Goods.  People are 
encouraged to ring Crime Stoppers if they are offered any goods that 
might be stolen. 
 
Funding update 

 There is £4,000 left in the fund – No applications received to date. 
 

 

5 Local Issues – open forum (20 minutes)  

  Cllr Dunn asked about cleaning and securing the garden of a property 
which has become Drugs Den down Dalston Road near the jitty where 
used needles, rubbish etc has been found. 
The Police stated that they are patrolling the area and the council Planning 
team are putting pressure on landowner to clean up and make the site 
secure. 

 

 Request for Speed Checks at Park Road, especially outside No. 58, since 
Speed vehicle has been removed. 
 

 Also raised that at Oversetts road cars are speeding approx 60 – 70 mph 
with parked cars both side and children walking. This is between 3pm and 
8pm.  There has been a crash at the allotments.  Maybe ramps along the 
whole of the road could be looked into and speed checks, some vehicles 
were named. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
PC Marriott 
to monitor 
Speeding 
on Park 
Road and 
Oversetts 
Road  
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 Safety Camera’s on A511 near Mason’s Arms and the turning for 
Springfield Road cannot be seen as there are bushes all overgrown. 

 

 Request for letters to be sent to parents regarding parking outside William 
Allitt and Newhall Junior School. Road users need to be more vigilant and 
be considerate with other drivers.  Travel plans are to go out to parents. 
 
Sgt Thompson has spoken with Rob Bounds DCC who has offered to 
work with PCSO’s on the area looking at travel plans. 
 

 Cllr Wilkins stated that this is a problem on Oversetts Road with parking on 
footpaths where pushchairs cannot get by; Cars are parked on both sides 
and it is very narrow.  Also on South Drive cars are parked on the 
pavement and the mini roundabouts. 

 
 A member of the public said that the same issues keep getting voiced but 

nothing seems to happen.  Also who is responsible for parking as notices 
don’t seem to be working?  The Police responded that obstructions are for 
the police to deal with and line offences are dealt with by the Civil 
enforcement officers who are part of the County Council. 
 

 Fairfield Meadows school- problems with parking; a member of the public 
asked if the greens could be removed and parking bays put in their place 
to help with the parking. This is dealt with by the County Council and it is 
all down to cost. The school has arranged for the football ground to open 
up and have asked parents to park there to help elevate the problem but 
parents say it is too far to walk. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6 Agreed Priorities  

 Road safety, Parking and Speeding. 
 

 

7 Date of next meeting   

 30th September 2014 at Rowland Memorial Hall, Midway 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – NEWHALL AND MIDWAY AREA 5 - Useful Contacts 
 
Communities Manager 
Chris Smith      01283 595961  chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk    
 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Cllr Paul Dunn         (Midway)   07581 353542  paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
  
Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
TBC 
 
District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council   01283 221000  www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team      0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline      01283 595795 

 
District Councillors 
Cllr Sean Bambrick (Newhall & Stanton)  01283 218808           sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Jean Mead        (Newhall & Stanton)  07846 160173  jean.mead@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Kevin Richards (Newhall & Stanton)   01283 212533  kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr John Wilkins     (Midway)    01283 213111  peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Paul Dunn         (Midway)   07581 353542  paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Robert Pearson (Midway)    01283 208346          robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk  

 
County Councillor 
Cllr Sean Bambrick  (Oversetts, Newhall and Upper Midway)  sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Cllr Paul Dunn  (Midway)      paul.dunn@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement      parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  

 
Police                     south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
Inspector Nigel Lidsey   
Sgt Jim Thompson     
PC Phil Marriott      Philip.marriott.3490@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PCSO Amanda Beer      Amanda.beer.3862@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk   
PCSO Amy Hill       Amy.Hill.12701@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk   
 
Non – Emergency: 101 
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:   999 

 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Gareth Evans, Stephen Yates, Darren Andre  neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
 
Websites / Social Media 
Derbyshire Police -     www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Area 5 Police are on Twitter   www.twitter.com @NhallMwaySNT  
Crime Statistics for your area -  www.police.uk 

Safer South Derbyshire Partnership   www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
Safer SDP Facebook Page -   www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 

SDDC Environmental Health Facebook   www.facebook.com/southderbys 
 
 
 

mailto:chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
mailto:sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:jean.mead@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:paul.dunn@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:parking@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Philip.marriott.3490@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Amanda.beer.3862@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Amy.Hill.12701@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/
http://www.twitter.com/
http://www.police.uk/
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com/southderbys


 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 

AREA FORUM 

NEWHALL  
 
 

 

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 
 
 

 

Meeting to be held at: - 
 

Rowland Memorial Hall 
James Street 

Midway 
DE11 7NE 

 
on 

 

 Tuesday 30th September 2014  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Members: 
 
District Councillors: Councillors Bambrick, Dunn, Mrs Mead, Pearson, Richards and 

Wilkins. 
 
 
County Councillors:  Councillors Bambrick and Dunn. 
 
 
 
 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

Democratic Services - Tel: (01283) 595722 and (01283) 595848 
E.mail: democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 

 

mailto:democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk


 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
 

 
 
1. Apologies for absence.  

 
2. Declarations of Interest. 
 
5.   Chairman's Announcements. 
 
6.   To note the Minutes of the Meeting held on 17th July 2014 
 (copy attached). 
 
7.   Report back on issues raised at the last Meeting. 
 
8.    Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
 
10. County Council issues.  
 
11. District Council issues 
 
12. Date of Next Meeting. 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 
 

NEWHALL 
 

17th July 2014 at the Newhall Centre, Newhall 
 

 
PRESENT:- 

 
District Council Representatives 
Councillor Mr Richards (Chairman) and Councillors Mulgrew, Wilkins, 
Dunn and Mrs Mead 
 
F McArdle (Chief Executive) and Alan Bates (Environmental Educational 
Project) J Marson (Service Assistant). 
  
Derbyshire County Council Representatives 
 
P Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer). 
  
Members of the Public 
 
C Maddock; R House; G Hall; R Trim; Mr & Mrs Foster; N Cockayne, J 
Cockayne, C Fox, G Fox, J Scalon, J P Cantrill, B & S Harris; M Richards; 
S Kaur 

 
NA/1 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 
 
 Cllr Kevin Richards 
 
 
NA/2 APOLOGIES 
 

Apologies for absence for the meeting was received from Councillors Bambrick, 
Pearson and A Argent, C. Gillespie 
 

NA/3    APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN 
 
    Cllr Mick Mulgrew 
 
 
NA/4 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 None. 
 
NA/5 CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 None 



Newhall Area Forum – 17.07.14  OPEN 
 

- 2 - 

NA/6 MINUTES  
 

The Minutes of the Newhall Area Forum held on 5th February 2014 were agreed. 
 
NA/7 REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 
 

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last Meeting and the Forum 
Liaison Officer reported the progress made in each case.  
 
Traffic lights on A444 at Stanton.  Residents raised that the lights are not giving 
enough time and contested they were correct as they give only 8 seconds to pull 
out of Park Road and then the A444 traffic is on green. 
 
Signal Engineers looked into this and the 8 seconds is within the Department for 
Transport guidelines. The public do not agree with the Signal Engineers and 
invite them to come and see on a Sunday. 

 
 Resident raised that County Council clean the rubbish from a culvert adjacent to 

the village hall. Rubbish was left on the bank and ended up back in the water.  
Culvert needs cleaning out again and the rubbish removed from site. 

 The brook that passes beneath the culvert is classed as a main 
watercourse; the flood risk is managed by the EA and concerns have been 
passed onto them. 

 
 It was raised that new public styles are not very wide and it is difficult for people 

to pass through.  A resident had torn clothing when trying to pass through.  One 
in particular is near to the Manor House. 

  
 It has been assumed that this query relates to footpath no.99.  On 

investigation it was observed that there is only one stile on the route.  It is 
acknowledged that the style is narrow, but made of metal, and not 
something you would easily tear clothing on.  There is a further stile at the 
side of the route – giving access into an adjacent field – but this is not an 
official Right of Way.  It would be useful if the resident could clarify 
whether the route investigated is the correct one.  

 
NA/8     PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS 
 

The redevelopment in Midway, the play area to be repositioned. Mr Foster     
contacted the offices and has received no response or seen the plans.  Cllr 
Wilkins said that amended plans had been put forward but he had not received 
consultation and the amendments have been passed. 
Action: Frank McArdle to look into. 
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New Flats off Oversetts Road, where local residents were sent letters informing 
them that the residents would be Ex Offenders and Drug Offenders.  Some 
residents attended a local meeting where they were told that 4 flats were for 
people needing homes and the other 4 are for people with Special Needs and 
there will be a warden on site. 
 
Resident reported that 25 occasions had been logged with times and dates of 
problems with the noise from the Gun Club.  John Mills – Environmental Officer 
is liaising with the resident and club and is doing an excellent job.  They are 
looking into opening times Councillor Richards said this could be done through 
Enforcement law. 
 
There was a meeting held regarding 600 houses being built near Golf Course 
this was with the developers.  Asked what Leisure facilities in Newhall and 
Swadlincote. 
 
East Staffordshire has received a growth fund will South Derbyshire be getting 
any.  There is a meeting to be held with Derbyshire County Council but we have 
put forward Woodville Development and Drakelow Park. 
 
A resident asked about what to do if you want your area to have a Parish 
Council – this can be done under the Localism Bill.  There are 6,500 residents in 
Stanton and Newhall area 10% need to sign a petition wanting a Parish Council; 
they are trying to reduce the % to 7.5%. Funding has been granted for this 
through Mrs Orme.  A meeting is to be held at Old Post Centre on Thursday 24th 
July 2014 Clare Orme is pushing for a Newhall and Stanton Parish Council. 
 
Amenity Site in Newhall is planting Samplings is this area going to be part of the 
National Forest? 
 

NA/9 UPDATE ON ENVIRONMENTAL VOLUNTEERING – ALAN BATES 
 

This project aims to help local groups like Parish Councils and Footpath/Wildlife 
Groups find volunteers to do environmental tasks on their land, or land they 
manage.  It will also provide suitable tasks for businesses and other groups 
(e.g. Derby University students, Rolls Royce, Bison and Toyota) wishing to 
volunteer for ½ day (or more) on an environmental task. 
 
South Derbyshire Partnership and South Derbyshire District Council have been 
approached by groups needing tasks doing and groups looking for tasks and 
aim to match them up. 
 
The aims are to: - 
 

 provide support & training to voluntary community environmental groups, Parish 
Councils and individuals 

 improve biodiversity and the visual attractiveness of South Derbyshire by 
supporting community environmental tasks/ projects 
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 support businesses in their community investment and ‘business in the 
community’ work 

 enable more environmental volunteering to take place in South Derbyshire 
 
This project will not replace other means of getting environmental tasks done - it 
is for tasks that are difficult to achieve through existing methods either for 
financial or practical reasons.  Templates for organisations with an 
environmental task that they need help with are downloadable from the web 
link.(www.south-derbys.gov.uk/environmentalforum - then click on the 
Environmental Volunteering link).  The completed project templates will be used 
to create a list of tasks for businesses (and other volunteer groups) to choose 
from. The templates should then make it quick and easy for businesses to book 
their volunteer day with the voluntary organisation, forest site, park or parish 
that needs the job doing.  A charge to cover basic costs and any extras like risk 
assessments will be made to the business groups. The ‘matching’ service will 
be free for groups needing tasks doing unless they need extra support (at £30 
hr). Charges are clear on the templates and notes.  
 
SWADLINCOTE TOWNSCAPE SCHEME 

 
SDDC has received a grant from Heritage Lottery of £8,200 to prepare a plan 
for repairing and restoring some buildings in Swadlincote Town Centre’s 
Conservation Area (following on from previous schemes) SDDC will also be 
working with Derbyshire County Council.  
More information will follow – but over the next 6-8 months we will be consulting 
schools and the public about activities and about certain parts of the project to 
make sure everyone is informed and has a chance to take part eg through an 
events programme (talks, walks, ‘have a go’ activities?). 
 
The first part of the consultation is about the Diana Memorial Garden in 
Swadlincote  and we are asking people how they would like to see the garden 
developed and how they would like to use it.  
Info will follow via: 

 letters to Clerks to Parish Councils 

 consultation in Swadlincote eg at Festival of Leisure, Markets 

 website and social media information 

Can show people summary with more information at the end of the meeting if 
they want it? 
Any questions please contact: 
(general project info) 01283 228764 
@south-derbys.gov.uk (Diana Garden consultation) 01283 595936 
Kate.allies@south-derbys.gov.uk  or ellen.hill@south-derbys..gov.uk (events 
and activities) 01283 535039. 

 
 
 

http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/environmentalforum
mailto:Richard.shaw@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:Kate.allies@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:ellen.hill@south-derbys..gov.uk
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For further information on the above please see attached links:- 
 

Env Forum 
programme 2014-2015 A4 double sided.pdf

Env Forum Env 
Volunteering 2014.pdf

 
 

NA/10 COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES 
 
 There was a press conference held on Tuesday to inform people how the cuts 

of 157 million will be implemented.  They are going to delay cuts and dig into 
reserves and are encouraging people to be able to stay at home instead of 
being hospitalised.   

 
 School Governor of Fairfield Crescent Junior School – Said every senior school 

in the area are under special measurements so there is a need for a new 
school. 

 Councillor Mulgrew said that Granville is not in special measures. Councillor Mrs 
Mead said most schools are in special measures but they are all working hard to 
get out of them and believes this will be in near future.   

  
 Pingle School last 3 interim reports are improving at a good rate and are coming 

out of special measures by next year. 
 
 There is no funding for a new school – but County Council are still looking into 

this.  14,000 houses are to be built by 2030 under the Government. 
 
 
NA/11 DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES 
 
 Frank McArdle started by outlining what has been achieved and what is the 

vision for Swadlincote within open spaces and recreational sites there has been 
£4,400 million brought into Swadlincote through the regeneration of the town 
and his will continue into the future. 

 
 The Golf course is nearing completion for a 18 hole and pitch and put course 

the Council is working in partnership with the Golf Company to get the balance 
right between the course and open space.  The proposed application is up to 
600 houses and the money will go into regeneration of the golf course and 
Grove Hall.  With Grove Hall the council are looking into modern facilities for the 
younger generation e.g. climbing Walls and other extreme sports.  The 
application is believed to be submitted mid September. 

 
 Council Depot – This will be moving to a new facility on Nadins Way next to 

Bison where a new road is being built.  The new depot will be a multipurpose 
facility net receipt of a million pounds.  The old depot site on Darklands Road is 
desirable for development. 

 
 The development at Chestnut Avenue was praised. 
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 The piece of land between Stanton Chapel and Lakes is under offer.  The 

scheme is for open space and greenbelt and this land is protected and cannot 
be developed for housing. 

 
 The old depot site will not be a DIY Store but proposed development will be 

more family orientated.  We have the new Massey’s store and we should 
support local businesses.   

 
 There was talk about a theatre opening up in Swadlincote and Frank McArdle is 

trying for a link between Sharpes, Amp theatre and the Town Hall with the Quad 
in Derby. There will hopefully be a Travelling Theatre in early spring coming to 
Swadlincote.  We do have at present Sharpes and the Glade at Rosliston and 
Calke Abbey that do all kinds of plays, concerts and many more entertainment 
for the area.  All details can be found on the websites and they are advertised in 
the Tourist Information centre at Sharpes. 

 
 
NA/12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 
The date of the next Meeting is 30th September 2014 at Rowland Memorial Hall, 
Midway 

 
Councillor Kevin Richards 

 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 
The Meeting terminated at 8.31 pm 



 

Agenda Item Number 5 
 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
NEWHALL AREA FORUM 

 
(Covering: Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 

 
Thursday 17th July 2014 

 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 
At the last Newhall Area Forum held on 17th July 14 held at The Newhall Centre, the 
following issues were raised and a progress report is provided. 
 

Public Questions raised by residents regarding The redevelopment in Chestnut Avenue, 
Midway 
 
Mr Foster contacted the offices and had received no response or seen the plans.  Cllr 
Wilkins said that the amended plans had been forwarded but no consultation had been 
received. 
 
Frank McArdle – Chief Executive contacted Mr Foster and is satisfied with the information 
he was given with regard to the future siting of the new play equipment on the proposed 
new development. 
 
Discussion of a Theatre opening up in Swadlincote 
 
Talks are ongoing with the Managing Director of the Quad, they will advise as to progress 
at a future meeting. 
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